WESTOW

PARISH COUNCIL

Westow Parish Council Meeting – Wednesday 18th January 2023
Attendees: 

Helen Crews (Chair); Angela Fothergill (AF Clerk); Richard J Bannister (RJB); Elizabeth Shields (ES); Neil Johnson (NJ); Christine Smith (CS); John Smith(JS)
Apologies: Pennie Harmer

Minutes of the last meeting
The minutes from October’s were proposed and seconded as a correct record.
Action Log

Benches - As Jeff Cole was no longer making benches it was agreed to take this off the Action Log and hopefully in time we could find someone willing to make a bench.

Phone Box - Adoption of Phone Box – as this had been on the Action Log for sometime it was agreed to take it off. The phone box had been repainted, it had at the moment been decided not to adopt the phone box.
Weight Limit signs Kirkham Bridge – AF had reently received a message saying there was now an engineer allocated to sorting this long standing issue
Clerks Update 
AF said that the May AGM would be moved to the 10th May as HC would not be available for the meeting the week after.
AF had been asked if she would report the leak near The Kennels. AF to report on Parish Portal

Budget and Finance 

JS said that the Parish Council Account stood as at the 5th January 2023 was £2819.21, £853.40 was the Transparency Fund. £172 had been received from Table Tennis hire.

EON Next direct debit is £33 p.m. The fixed plan finishes on the 1st March 2023. After discussion of options it was agreed that the best course of action would be to go on to another fixed tariff. JS proposed this and it was seconded by RB.

Scottish Water is £21 p.m.

The Westow Parish Council Committee Account stands at £3919. These are restricted funds that can only be  used for the upkeep and the maintenance of the Village Hall. It was agreed the PC would seek advice on what the priorities were for improving the building’s structure.
Planning Applications
An updated planning application had been received on behalf of Mr Edward Caley, Low Beams, for the erection of a single storey detached outbuilding to form a 1 bedroom holiday let with amenity space and parking. The Council had no objection to this Application. HC had replied to Ryedale accordingly.
The meeting ended at 8.20  p.m.
Next meeting 15th March 2023
